Council Meeting — November 11, 2023 Joe Slaton, Mayor
Lauren Tiger, Austin Hedden, Harry Baughn, Council
Suzanne G. Hedden, Town Clerk

NOVEMBER 2023 MINUTES

Attendees: Mayor Pro Tem Harry Baughn; Council Members: Lauren Tiger and Austin Hedden; Town Clerk:
Suzanne Hedden; Zoning Administrator, Ron Wallace
Others: Lorraine Bennett (Clay County Progress), Sandy Zimmerman

Mayor Pro Tem Baughn called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.
Mr. Hedden made a motion to approve the agenda; Ms. Tiger seconded the motion; motion approved.

MINUTES
Mr. Hedden made a motion to approve the October 2023 Town Council meeting minutes as written; Ms. Tiger
seconded the motion; motion approved.

FINANCE REPORTS

October 2023 Balance Sheet and Profit & Loss Statement — reports are attached.

Mrs. Hedden also gave a financial report on the 3™ Annual Town Clean-up; total expenses were $1031.80
(Dumpster $880.00 and Postage $151.80).

Mr. Hedden made a motion to approve the Financial Reports; Ms. Tiger seconded the motion; motion approved.

OLD BUSINESS
Mr. Baughn reiterated information included in Mayor Slaton’s report concerning an update on the EV Stations.

NEW BUSINESS
Mayor Slaton has suggested that the Staff Christmas Party be held on Wednesday, January 17% at Copper Door.
Council members agreed and suggested the dinner start at 7:00 pm.

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT
Mr. Wallace’s report is attached.

MAYOR’S REPORT
Mayor Slaton’s report is attached.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Ms. Zimmerman reported on: 1) Storage situation behind the Centennial Building — CCCRA is not finished yet and
she has talked to the Fire Department on more than one occasion and they have not cleared anything. 2) She and her
committee will be working on outside Christmas decorations the week after Thanksgiving; Shop Small/Shop Local
advertisement will be in the newspaper for two (2) weeks. 3) The new location for Trash to Treasures has had lots of
very good donations and lots of visitors. It is possible they will be receiving access to three (3) storage units with
antiques. 4) New Dine-Shop-Play maps are available. 5) Small Town Main Street will be doing an assessment
soon. She will be needing help from our office in compiling information.
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There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:02 p.m. Mr. Hedden made a motion to adjourn; Mr.
Tiger seconded the motion.

ATTEST: KAA@VVVN/ QJ&W

I'Suzarlde G. Hedden, Town Clerk




